

## RANWORTH VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE MEETING

MONDAY 14<sup>TH</sup> MARCH 2016 7.30pm

### MINUTES MEETING

**Present:** Stuart Goodall (SGo), Ian Colman (IC), Alison Lucas-Collier (ALC), Steve Gray (SG), Alan Bishop (AB), Sophie Bone (SBo), Anne Hadden (AH)

1. **Apologies:** Steve Lucas (SL), Maggie Manton (MM)
2. Minutes from meeting 8<sup>th</sup> Feb agreed. IC has replaced light bulbs in entrance hall and at the side of the building. MM has actioned the framing of the pictures.
3. **a.** SL has produced plans so that quotes can now be attained for work to build new storage at the back of the hall. SL to send SGo the PDF's so that SGo can apply for planning permission before quotes are sought.  
Discussion around cost of community payback undertaking work on hall. Asbestos quotes so far £350+VAT. AB to ask his source and let SBo know if cheaper. Agreed a budget of £1000 plus asbestos report to get as much done as possible. Priority order: outside walls treated, windows sanded and re-painted, inside painted.
- b.** No further updates on finding and grants
- c.** No new bookings of village hall  
Confirmed those in place: 6<sup>th</sup> April – Parish council meeting, 9<sup>th</sup> April – tea party, 23<sup>rd</sup> June – EU poll. 29<sup>th</sup> – 31<sup>st</sup> April – Wedding. SG unaware that a price has been agreed for the wedding hire.
- d.** Update in E-mail from MM on hall cleaning
- e.** AM had previously looked at options for commemorative bench and committee agreed that the option for bench that is heavier and requires less upkeep is favourable. AH to look further at prices and cost of getting a plaque – writing to be agreed at next meeting
- f.** VH president. Suggestions put forward and agreed that SGo would ask Ivan Grande to be new president to recognise his time and efforts committed to the village hall
- g.** ALC and SL to stand down from the committee at the AGM owing to changes in personal circumstances. SGo to approach Panxworth residents to see if there is any interest for residents there to get on board as they share village hall.  
IC to look at taking over the running of the website.  
SBo to look at taking over minutes, agenda, social media and events posters.  
IC and SBo to meet with ALC to hand over these tasks.  
SGo to see SL about beer festival and time frames / contacts etc to roll out in future years.

4. Update in E-mail from MM on financial position.
5.
  - a. Fun quiz and chips. SBo reported poor uptake on bookings via phone or E-mail, however SG has been approached by village residents and currently we have 6 tables booked, though no payments received. SG to continue to drum up support once the Granary is open again this weekend
  - b. Village Fete. Update from E-mail from MM
  - c. Beer Festival. No updates
  
6. **AOB:** Marquee currently being stored in SG's garage needs new location as mice have taken a fancy to snacking on it. IC to look at cost of storage containers. SG to speak to J Caitor about the use of space on the land to have the storage container.

**NEXT MEETING MONDAY 11<sup>TH</sup> APRIL AT 7.30pm**